
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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JULY 2023 The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

ULEZ        
The Residents Associations have made it clear 
to TfL and the Mayor of London the impact 
ULEZ will have on residents, businesses and 
the voluntary sector. The five Conservative 
authorities going to Judicial Review did not 
want to speak to Havering’s Cabinet Member; 
they receive better Government grants than 
Havering. We do not support the process 
and the H.R.A have not signed the Section 8 
Agreement to cooperate, despite being asked 
to do so on multiple occasions. 
The Judicial Review is heard in July. If the 
five authorities win, the precedent has been 
set, meaning other outer London Authorities 
succeed. If, however, the ruling is against the 
five, they pay the Mayor’s costs; Havering 
will not. We have made it clear from the 
outset Havering is financially penalised 
by Government and has high social care 
pressures. The Residents Associations are 
united in protecting public funds and not 
placing residents at risk of incurring additional 
costs. The Government have made it clear to 
the Residents Associations that they will not 
intervene, but we will continue to use every 
platform available to highlight the negative 
impact ULEZ will have on the borough.

YOUR LOCAL RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
COUNCILLORS

Bulletin support         
We are very proud of The Bulletin and know 
that it is very well received when it drops 
through the letterbox each month.  Keeping 
you up to date with what’s going on in the local 
area and of course supporting local firms and 
traders with our advertising space.  Would 
you like to get more involved to support its 
production?  Do you have some free time, are 
you competent with MS Word/Excel, are you 
an experienced administrator or even have 

Councillor Linda Hawthorn                    
We reported last month the sad passing of our Upminster 
Residents’ Councillor Linda Hawthorn.  Our fathers lived in 
the same road in Bow and I believe went to the same school, 
but I first met Linda when I was living in Cranham in the 
1970s. Linda was active for the Residents’ Association in 
Upminster and first stood for us in 1990 when she was still 
working for the Department of Work and Pensions. I was her 
election agent in 1990 and for the following 8 elections. Thus 
she served on Havering Council as one of its longest serving 
Councillors at over 33 years and threw herself wholeheartedly 
into Council work serving on a wide range of committees. 
With the exception of two elections she topped the poll in 
Havering and when I returned to the Council in 2010 to join 
her, she achieved one of the highest votes ever in a local 

election - I am sure she will be smiling that whilst she received 4,839 votes, I pipped her 
with a further 32 more at 4,871 votes.  
She was passionate about our local heritage and was very active in a wide range of local 
organisations including Friends of Upminster Park, Clockhouse Gardens, Parklands 
at the end of Corbets Tey Rd and The Old Chapel in St Mary’s Lane.  As a Trustee of 
the Upminster Windmill she was delighted when the windmill received a grant and 
assistance from the Council to refurbish the windmill into a fully working mill.  She 
was looking forward to the official opening this year.  She was also a member of the 
committee that formed the Havering Museum in Romford.
She really enjoyed her work in the local area and would have received thousands of calls 
and followed up complaints on behalf of residents. Without any doubt every home in 
our area and the whole of Havering has benefited from her time on Havering Council.  
For many years Linda was an active member of the Council's planning committees, 
particularly keen on defending our local Green Belt.  She also took an active interest 
in our town centre and following a public meeting we held at a time when there was a 
wide range of empty shops in the town she took an active part in encouraging the take 
up of shops and units.  Our town centre is in a far better position now due to the efforts 
of Linda along with her colleagues Chris and Oscar pushing for assistance from the 
Council.  She was also active in resurrecting the successful annual Christmas Lights 
event in Upminster.  We have received many kind messages from residents as the sad 
news of Linda’s passing has spread.  We have lost a good friend and a huge servant to our 
community.  Thank you Linda – it was great working with you.

RON OWER continued on page 2
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

some editorial experience? Would 
you be interested in making a 
commitment to join the team and 
support the Bulletin on a voluntary 
basis?  If you are interested please 
email us on Bulletinra@yahoo.
co.uk 

Your help needed         
If you could assist delivering 
around 40 Bulletins in Upminster 
each month please contact me.  
Also if you could drop off  Bulletins 
to 4/5 of our deliverers.  Help us to 
help you.  If you can assist please 
contact me on 07908 916119 or 
email gio.anastasi@hotmail.com 
or bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk. 

Upminster Ward 
By-election          
Following the sad and untimely 
death of Councillor Linda 
Hawthorn, there will be a by-
election held in the Upminster 
ward.  Th e timing is not yet 
decided.   Do you support the 
principles that local councils 
should be run without national 
party politics getting in the way?  
Do you follow the Residents’ 
Association and want to get 
more involved?  Have you 
ever considered representing 

the residents in your area as a 
Councillor?  If so, you might 
consider seeking to stand as 
the UCRA candidate in the by-
election.
Nominations of any Member of 
the Association (ie anyone in 
a household that had paid the 
annual subscription of £2 within 
the past year) as a proposed 
candidate for the Upminster and 
Cranham Residents’ Association 
in the by-election must be sent 
in writing to Mike Long, the Hon. 
Secretary and, using the offi  cial 
nomination form by 26 July.  
Anyone interested in standing 
should contact Mike Long (mike.
long1@btinternet.com), (copied 
to the Chairman, Chris Wilkins 
(wilkinschristopher7@gmail.
com)), who will supply the 
necessary nomination form.

The Data Centre         
Editorial correction - In the 
June issue it was stated that 
Th ames Chase was engaged 
with the Data Centre developer’s 
ecology park proposals. Th is 
was misinformation as no such 
discussions have taken place. 
We apologise to Th ames Chase 
Trust and partners for this 
incorrect reference, and for any 
inconvenience caused. 

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.
Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com
www.cpcarpetcleaning.com      CP Carpet Cleaning

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser
Gio Anastasi 07908 916119
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

New Dropped 
Kerb Policy for 
Driveways        
Havering’s Cabinet have given the 
green light for a new policy, aimed 
at making the application process 
for dropped kerbs for driveway 
access, more consistent, efficient 
and clearer. This new policy comes 
in after a review of the old one, 
which was first introduced in 
2008, and had become outdated. 
It often left residents confused 
about the application criteria. It 
will now be easier for residents to 
interpret, and it is hoped that this 
will reduce the number of disputes 
and appeals when applications 
are rejected. The policy will also 
include the latest standards and 
practices to prioritise public safety, 
plus ensure that any dropped 
kerbs have a minimal impact 
on the streets, environment and 
trees. More information can be 
found via the following link:  
https://www.havering.gov.uk/
download/downloads/id/5746/
dropped_kerb_and_vehicle_
crossover_policy.pdf

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Further Update 
on Penalty 
Charge Notices 
when payment 
machines not 
working        
Following my previous articles 
regarding the issuing of penalty 
charge notices (PCNs) in a council 
car park when all of the machines 
were inoperable, even though 
Havering Council had previously 
agreed that parking would be free 
in such circumstances (including 
on-street bays where all nearby 
machines were not working), in 
the June edition of the Bulletin. I 
reported that I had been contacted 
by a resident who had had their 
appeal refused on the basis that 
they should have used the RingGo 
app or moved their vehicle to an 
alternative area.
I am pleased to say that following 
my highlighting once again to the 
council that this should not have 
happened, the resident's PCN was 
quashed without them having 
to go to a further independent 
review. I have been promised that 

relevant staff (both internal and 
outside contractor) will be briefed 
on the rules regarding issuing of 
tickets and appeals.
Hopefully, this will be the last time 
I have to write about such issues.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Parking Penalty 
Charge Notice 
Appeals Process        
Havering Council's Parking 
Manager has provided Councillors 
with information on the appeals 
process, if you believe that you 
have wrongly been issued with 
a parking ticket or traffic fine, or 
have mitigating circumstances etc. 
A summary of this is below:
Firstly, people should refer to 
the council’s Discretionary 
Policy Document, which advises 
how and when a Penalty can be 
considered for cancellation (see 
below).
All challenges should be made by 
the recipient of the penalty and 
need to be in writing (either by 
online portal or post).
The process of Civil Parking 
Enforcement is defined by the 
Traffic Management Act 2004, 
the Civil Enforcement of Parking 

Contraventions (England) 
General Regulations 2007 and 
the Civil Enforcement of Parking 
Contraventions (England) 
Representations and Appeals 
Regulations 2007.
Should the Council refuse a 
challenge, then the person 
making the appeal is able to move 
their case to the independent 
Adjudicator at the London 
Tribunals Service, where an 
independent Adjudicator will 
decide upon the case - a decision 
which is binding on both parties.
For further information on 
appealing a parking ticket or 
traffic fine, including a link to the 
Council's Discretionary Policy 
Document, visit www.havering.
gov.uk/info/20004/parking/121/
parking_tickets_and_traffic_
fines/2 

Cllr JOHN TYLER

New Mayor's 
Charity        
Delighted to inform you that the 
new Residents' Association Mayor, 
Councillor Stephanie Nunn, has 
chosen First Step as her fund 
raising charity this year.  First Step

Family 3 bed, 1 bathroom apartment with additional sofa bed. 
Located in Soldeu in Andorra, 5 mins walk from ski lift.

Available to rent for family/friends’ holidays. 
Great location for skiing in the winter and hiking,  

mountain biking and canoeing in the summer.
Call 01708 223321  

for further details and availability. Speak to Rachel & James. 

Holiday apartment for rent

continued on page 5
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Home Insulation & Drylining Specialists. 
Want to Reduce Energy Bills & Heat Loss? 

Epd cover all aspects of internal wall lining, insulation and Finishing, External wall 
insulation including render systems, Loft insulation install/Upgrades, New 

Partitions & Ceilings inc Acoustic upgrades, Media walls, Feature ceilings and 
Light troughs.   For free friendly advice and quotes 

Call Daniel on 07378 401973 /  01708 223869. 



has been established for over 34 
years and supports families of 
children with special needs and 
or disabilities and is based in 
Tangmere Crescent, Hornchurch.

Council 
emergency 
number         
Kindly note the Council’s out 
of hours emergency number is 
01708 433999.  Please try and 
give the post code for where 
the problem is or as much 
information as possible.  Th e 
offi  ce hours number is 01708 
434343. 

Tree Feathering 
update         
Every year across Havering more 
than 2,500 trees start showing 
feathering. Feathering are the 
shoots that come from buds that 
are dormant along the trunk 
and branches of a tree. Th ey can 
cause problems by blocking sight 
lines or grow over pavements 
and roads. Th e trees in question 
mainly include maple and lime 
trees. To deal with the problem 

and to ensure the borough’s trees 
are kept healthy and in a good 
condition, the Council’s tree team 
and contractors will be carrying 
out feathering works over the 
next eight weeks.  Growths will 
be removed on a street-by-street 
basis, focusing on the busier 
areas fi rst. Once the fi rst round 
of pruning has been completed, 
follow-up inspections will be 
arranged, and any trees which 
have re-sprouted, will have 
additional pruning work arranged 
before the trees enter the winter 
months.

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS 

Congratulations 
Stephanie and 
Barry          
Delighted to inform you that 
Residents’ Councillor Stephanie 
Nunn has been elected Mayor for 
the year 2023/24.  Her consort 
is her husband Councillor Barry 
Mugglestone, Cabinet Member 
for the Environment.  Stephanie 
and Barry were both elected to 
the Council for Elm Park in 2014.  
In 2022 they were re-elected with 
huge majorities. We hope you 
enjoy your year.

One Year On         
It has passed quickly but it has 
already been a year since I was 
kindly elected as a Councillor in 
the Cranham ward. During that 
year the HRA administration 
has had much to grapple with 
after inheriting some major 
budget issues, the size of which is 
unprecedented. Th is has meant 
that we have not been able to 
transform services as quickly as 
we wanted, not that we won’t, 
we have had to take a diff erent 
approach. However I am pleased 
to say that the HRA is not shying 
away from challenging the status 

quo and taking the hard decision, 
with the residents’ needs at the 
centre of every solution. We 
know that the speed and plans 
by which Mayor Khan wants to 
start ULEZ are not acceptable, but 
only Parliament can eff ectively 
rein him in. (I acknowledge the 
ongoing Court case but this might 
only delay implementation, not 
force a major rethink, in my view). 
Your Cranham ward councillors 
have actively informed residents 
of the proposed changes to 
the bus services in Cranham 
by TFL and will continue to 
keep you informed. We are also 
keeping a very close eye on the 
development of the previous Pitch 
& Putt site in Hall Lane, which 
is causing much consternation 
with ongoing works. My inbox 
is full of reports of pot holes and 
deterioration in road surfaces and 
we are doing everything possible 
to address these problems. As I 
write we are urging the Council 
to pay more attention to cutting 
grass and trimming trees/
vegetation which is currently 
growing at a rapid rate.
If you have an issue you wish to 
discuss with us, please contact us, 
our contact details are on page 2. 

Cllr PHILIP RUCK

5
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

Best Foot Forward Essex

Fully qualified, mobile, foot
health care practitioner

Leaving your feet feeling fabulousBest Foot Forward Essex

Helen Tizard, RFHP   
07932 012495   bestfootforwardessex@gmail.com

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)
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Upminster CC 
v Essex CCC         
Upminster Cricket Club have 
announced that the Annual 
Benefi t Match against the Essex 
XI will be played on Sunday, 10 
September.  Further details will be 
available in due course.

Photo ID at 
elections         
As many people will have heard, 
photo ID is now required to 
be shown at Polling Stations 
when voting in local elections, 
parliamentary by-elections, some 
other elections and from October 
this year, General Elections.
Th ere are over 20 diff erent types 
of photo ID listed as being 
acceptable, including UK and 
some other types of passport, 
driving licences, Blue Badge 
and Freedom Passes. For a full 
list, visit electoralcommission.
org.uk/i-am-a/voter/voter-id/
accepted-forms-photo-id 
If you don’t think you have 
an accepted form of voter ID, 
then you can apply for a Voter 
Authority Certifi cate (but you 

must already be registered to vote 
before doing this).
You can apply for a Voter 
Authority Certifi cate online via 
gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-
voter-authority-certi� cate or 
complete a paper application to 
apply by post. For information 
on acceptable forms of ID or 
to request an application form, 
e-mail elections@havering.gov.
uk or ring Havering Election 
Services on 01708 432 444.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Could you 
foster a 
vulnerable 
Havering child 
or young 
person?         
At any one time there can be 
around 250 young people under 
the care of Havering’s Children’s 
Services. One key provision to 
help these young people feel safe 
and to thrive is through fostering. 
Foster carers help children to 
feel safe, healthy and happy by 
off ering a safe home environment 

where they can understand why 
they’re living away from their 
birth parents.  In addition to 
doing a very special thing for a 
young person, a Havering foster 
carer receives a wide-ranging 
support package including 
ongoing training, access to our 
local 24/7 support, and peer 
support as well as fi nancial 
support and access benefi ts.   
Applications are welcomed from 
all sections of the community, 
regardless of ethnicity, faith, age, 
sexuality, disability, background, 
marital or employment status. 
Further details can be found 
on the Havering website here: 
https://www.havering.gov.uk/
info/20082/fostering

Monty Python’s 
Spamalot          
Th e Brookside Th eatre at 21a 
Eastern Road, Romford has a wide 
variety of shows.
For all those Monty Python fans 
out there, the Th eatre has a new 
musical they quote as “ripped off  
from the motion picture Monty 
Python and the Holy Grail”.  Th e 
show is on from Wednesday 1st to 
Saturday 4th September. Tickets 

from the Box Offi  ce tel 01708 
755 775 or their website www.
brooksidetheatre.com

The Old 
White Horse          
Th e Pub in Ockendon Road 
closed several months ago and 
is up for sale with a sign pointing 
out “development opportunity”.   
Th is of course would be subject to 
planning permission by Havering 
Council.  We keep a close eye on 
the Council’s weekly planning 
application lists.  Th ey can also be 
viewed on our website www.ucra.
co.uk .  We will keep you advised 
of any planning applications.  Are 
we correct in stating that there 
has been a Pub on this site for 
over a hundred years?
Have you any memories if so 
please we drop us a line at 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk.

First Step 35th 
Anniversary Ball          
On Saturday, 7th October 2023 
First Step will be holding its 
35th annual ball. Help celebrate 
35 years of First Step and catch 
up with families, friends and 

Painting
Plaster Over Artex

Specialists in Re-Skimming
Coving
Tiling

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES
Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086

AC PLASTERING

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

We’re here to inspire SCAN ME

TO MAKE AN
APPOINTMENT

Our Interior Design team can gather ideas, figure out what colours and concepts, layouts 
and lighting, fabric, furniture, wallpaper and paint that makes you happiest, and edit down 
inspiration to create a scheme that’s suits you. No matter how big or small your project, 
our designer can work with you to make the process as enjoyable and easy as possible.

















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Tree Felling  |  Crown Reductions  |  Hedge Trimming
Stump Grinding  |  Garden Clearance  |  Removal of Dangerous Limbs

01708 301 371
07572 535 206   07944 018 811

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

supporters of First Step and of 
course the founders Gill Hare and 
Margaret Williams.  Th e event 
will be taking place at Orsett Hall 
in Th e Pavilion where you can 
enjoy a 3 course meal with tea 
and coff ee, a raffl  e, silent auction, 
music and dancing.  Tickets £75.   
To reserve tickets give Caroline or 
Catherine a call on 01708 556355
or email: fundraising@� rststep.
org.uk
Great news from First Step 
following their Golf Day held on 
26th May.  With sunny weather, a 
great day of competitions and an 
auction and raffl  e in the evening, 
the charity was delighted to report 
that funds in excess of £23,000 
had been raised.  Th is money will 
go towards the great work of First 
Step to support families of babies 
and young children with special 
needs and disabilities.  Huge 
thanks to all who supported this 
event. 

Adventure 
Island          
Hornchurch District Scouts 
(charity no. 303699) are selling 
Adventure Island wristbands at a 
discounted price of £16.50 each. 
Also available, Southend Sea-life 

Adventure tickets adult/child 
£7.50 each and Adventure Golf 
tickets £6 for 18 holes.
Wristbands purchased this 
year have an expiry date of 31st 
December 2024 and are available 
to purchase all year round for any 
day the park is open. To purchase 
call Debbie on 07805612706,
Louisa on 07498575296 or 
collect from Pink Parachute, 6 
North Street RM11 1DX during 
opening hours. Debit/credit cards 
accepted as payment with card 
payment only, at Pink Parachute

Dead Serious 
by Stewart 
Perkins           
An Upminster resident has 
recently had a book published, 
currently available on Amazon, 
but soon to be available at 
Waterstones.  Born in the East 
End of London in the 1950s the 
author lived and attended school 
in Dagenham.  Later, working 
as a draughtsman he moved 
home with his wife and family 
to Havering.  Th e sports and 
fun loving family man has now 
turned his hand to writing.  A skill 
developed since retirement.  All 

aspects of life form the basis of his 
novels.  Th e recently published, 
‘Dead Serious – Life is just a series 
of short stories’, contains 122 short 
stories grouped in 12 novelle.  Th e 
book’s unique structure with a 
series of tick boxes allows readers 
to either follow the tales in order, 
or choose single tales from 
diff erent novelle.  Areas where the 
reader can add notes provide a 
second interaction.   Th e second 
novel, ‘Dead Serious Too – Life 
is a mix of smiles and tears’, is 
currently with the publishers’ 
production team.

Beware of 
suspicious 
callers           
A resident has highlighted a 
recent incident in Cranham 
where a male in a top bearing the 
logo of a well-known charity was 
seen collecting money door-to-
door. Th e resident was suspicious 
and contacted the charity 
concerned, who confi rmed that 
their volunteers did not undertake 
this practice. Th e incident has 
been reported to the police.
We would once again highlight 
that everyone should be wary 

of unexpected callers. Th e 
Metropolitan Police gives the 
following information on bogus 
callers –
Th ere are a number of things 
you can do to prevent distraction 
burglary. Always remember “if in 
doubt, keep them out” –
• use your door viewer to see 

who’s there
• if you open the door put the 

chain on fi rst
• always ask for ID and check it 

with the company before letting 
somebody into your home

• use the phone number 
advertised in the phone book 
or online, as the number on 
their identity card could be fake. 
For a utility company, call the 
customer service department. 
Close the door while you do this

• remember that genuine callers 
won’t mind checks. If you feel at 
all unsure, schedule a time for 
the caller to come back when a 
friend or relative is there

• for pre-planned appointments 
with utility companies, a 
password scheme can be set up

If you feel threatened or in danger 
by the presence of the caller, call 
999.
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Horizon Fostering is Recruiting Foster Carers  
There is a huge demand for families to foster. There are many vulnerable 
children who are unable to live with their parents and need to be 
provided with a safe, stable and loving home, with foster carers who 
encourage and support them in their growth and development. 

To be considered to be assessed as a foster carer you need: 

• A spare room 
• Aged 21 or over 
• Time to care for a child 
• A nurturing, empathetic and caring attitude 
• Ability to work with professionals and engage in training 
• Full time residency in the UK and live in or around London 

If you are interested in becoming a foster carer or would like to know 
more, please visit our website www.horizonfostering.co.uk, call on 020 
8200 2353 or email enquiries@horizonfostering.co.uk  

 

 

• Domestic and Commercial window cleaning • Windows, frames, sills and doors are included
• Friendly, Professional and reliable • Regular service - choose between 4 and 8 weeks
• Fully insured • 100 Satisfaction guarantee
• Gutter cleaning services - Gutter vacuuming using powerful triple motored Gutter vac system

PURE DROPLETS – Window Cleaning Specialists
T: 07904 120195  E: puredroplets100@gmail.com

LAND, PROPERTY & DEVELOPMENT CONSULTANTS

• LAND,VIABILITY ASSESSMENTS, APPRAISAL & VALUATION (GARDEN LOTS, GARAGES, UNDERUTILISED LAND)

• JOINT VENTURES, OPTIONS & PROMOTIONAL AGREEMENTS

• GARDEN PLOT AND LAND ACQUISITIONS

• PROPERTY AUCTION ADVISORY SERVICES

• IN HOUSE ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN & ADVISORY SERVICES

• SITES WANTED IN UPMINSTER, HORNCHURCH, ROMFORD AND SURROUNDING AREAS

GET IN TOUCH TODAY

• OFFICE: 01473 791246 (leave a voicemail for a return call if staff are unavailable
 or off-site at an appointment)

• EMAIL: info@YourLandAgency.co.uk

• WEBSITE: www.YourLandAgency.co.uk
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47

J&H ACCOUNTANTS 

vices include…

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

New Dawn 
Chorus           
We are a local Community Choir 
that was only formed this year, 
and entertains at friendship 
clubs, care homes, and day 
centres, off ering a wide range 
of songs, that will get your toes 
a-tapping.  We raise money 
for Saint Francis Hospice and 
other charities.    Although our 
members are mature, they are 
young at heart and love singing 
and bringing a smile to the 
faces of our audiences, who are 
actively encouraged to join in.  
In June we did a sell-out concert 
at the Queen’s Th eatre which 
included songs from the 60s, 
some from musicals, and exciting 
medleys from artistes such as Th e 
Supremes, Th e Jersey Boys and 
Abba.  If your club or organisation 
would like to book us for an hour 
or two of entertainment, in the 
knowledge that your donation will 
be used for Saint Francis Hospice, 
or another local worthy charity, 
please use the contact details 
below:
Sandra: bw53sandra@aol.com 
Paul: p.s.chapman@btinternet.
com.

Havering 
Museum           
Th e museum is predominantly 
open on Wednesday to Fridays 
from 11am to 4.30pm.  Check 
out all future events etc on their 
excellent web site.  It is located at 
19/21 High Street, Romford RM11 
1JU. On the ground fl oor of the 
Old Romford Brewery Building.  
Telephone 01708 766571.  It is 
well worth a visit  - go along and 
say hello.

Upminster 
Windmill 
opens to the 
public           
Our fi rst public opening weekend 
27th/28th May was a great 
success.  Th e sun shone and 
enough wind for the sails to turn.  
Our visitors saw the mill at its 
best. Th e on-line booking system 
ensured that visitors were able 
to access the mill throughout 
the day without queues and 
the enthusiasm of our newly 
recruited guides created a positive 
experience for all.  

Th e fi nancial support from 
National Lottery Heritage Fund 
and Veolia Environmental Trust 
plus the thousands of hours of 
volunteers’ time had come to 
fruition – so rewarding to see our 
iconic windmill being enjoyed 
by the local community and by 
visitors from further afi eld.

Th e success was tinged with 
sadness – our Chairman Dennis 
Coombs, had died a few days 
before the open weekend. We 
all owe Dennis a great deal – his 
leadership had steered us through 
the restoration project and all the 
challenges that came our way, 
thank you Dennis, we could not 
have done it without you! 
Our next open weekend 29th/30th 

July - for details and tickets – 
please see our website: www.
upminsterwindmill.org

Friends of Upminster Windmill 
(Reg. Charity)

Fund Raising 
Event           
We have received the following 
thank you from Shirley Ward who 
organises Shirley’s Tours and 
raises money for local charities 
each year.
“I would like to thank the many 
local companies who donated 
raffl  e prizes for my fund raising 
event, held at the Cranham 
Tandoori, Avon Road on Sunday, 
21st May.  Th e Cranham Tandoori 
opened especially for us on a 
Sunday afternoon, and we had 
good food, entertainment with a 
singer, dancing and raffl  e prizes,  
It was a fun afternoon.   Total fund 
raised was £870. Th is has  been 
donated to St Francis Hospice.  
Th ank you all who supported this 
event, either by coming along or 
by donating cash or prizes. Big 
thank you to Cranham Tandoori 
for hosting and feeding us - it 
was excellent and to our singer 
Angie.  I could not  have done this 
without you.”
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Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL

Tickets: £12 for adults, children free.
Available from: Choir website (below), 

the Ticket Hotline (07342 883211), 
Choir members or on the door on the night.

Saturday 15th July 7.30pm

Musical Director - Jonathan Rathbone
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Summer is in 
full swing here 
at Thames 
Chase           
We are looking forward to 
hosting ‘Feel Good In Th e Forest’ 
on Saturday, July 22nd. A free 
day for the community hosted 
in partnership with Forestry 
England. Th e day will consist of a 
series of free taster sessions that 
are available on site from 10am-
3pm. Th e sessions include: Free 
family yoga, adult yoga, wildlife 
walks, cycle hire, meditation, 
artist sketch walks. Th ere will also 
be fun children’s activities and 
refreshments available. Tickets 
will be released via Eventbrite and 
are free to book.
Continuing the theme of the great 
outdoors, we are also hosting a 
Nocturnal Walk. 
Join Th ames Chase staff  and a 
Forestry England Ranger and 
discover the wonderful world of  
bats, owls and moths, just some of 
the fantastic nocturnal creatures 
we hope to see or hear on our 
upcoming Nocturnal Walk. Join 
us on a stroll around the Th ames 

Chase Forest Centre starting at 
8pm and fi nishing at 10pm, on 
Friday 28th July. Although bat 
sightings aren’t guaranteed, we’ve 
not yet led a walk and not seen 
bats. Make sure to be prepared 
with long sleeves and trousers, in 
case of night fl ying insects. Sign 
up on Eventbrite or call the Forest 
Centre today, 01708 642970,
tickets are £3.50 per person, 
suitable for children aged 7 years 
and over.

TfL proposal to 
withdraw Day 
Travelcards           
In May, Transport for London 
(TfL) announced that they were 
consulting with stakeholders 
regarding a proposal to 
withdraw Day Travelcards. 
Day Travelcards give unlimited 
travel on TfL services, subject 
to certain restrictions. Included 
in the proposals would be 
the withdrawal of Group 
Day Travelcards, Weekend 
Travelcards, the London Family 
Travelcard and discounted 
Day Travelcards bought using 
National Railcards.
Whilst this was not a public 

consultation (it closed on 06 
June), at the time of writing 
further information could be 
found via www.haveyoursay.t� .
gov.uk/hub-page/planning-for-
the-future-policy-hub .

Matilda – 
Summer drama 
workshop with 
OD Theatre 
School            
Two fun fi lled days for children 
aged 5-16yrs to sing, dance 
and act their way through this 
wonderful musical workshop, 
gaining insight into the musical 
and movie ‘Matilda’.  From arrival 
students will be caught up in the 
thrills and excitement of fun, hard 
work and creativity.  Students 
work towards a showcase at 
the end of day two for family 
and friends to enjoy. Th ey 
are challenged to learn lines, 
songs and movement; building 
confi dence, performance and 
life skills and the importance of 
working in a team, no previous 
experience required.
Workshop dates:  Monday, 31st 

July & Tuesday, 1st August  – 10 
till 4pm.
At: Upminster Methodist Church, 
Hall Lane, Upminster, RM14 1AE.  
Places are limited. 
To book online: www.
occasionaldance.co.uk/
kids-events/   or email:  info@
occasionaldance.co.uk.   
Telephone 07985 555966

Charity Cricket 
Match and 
Family Fun 
Day             
On Sunday, 9th July we will be 
holding a Charity Cricket Match 
and Family Fun Day at Upminster 
Cricket Club, Upminster Park, 
Corbets Tey Rd, Upminster RM14 
2BB. As well as the cricket we 
have loads of activities going 
on around the boundary. Th ere 
will be a Pizza Truck as well as 
a licensed bar, live music, face 
painting, raffl  e, a cake stall and 
lots more fun for adults and 
children alike.   Please come and 
join us, entry is free but we will 
be looking to raise funds for Th e 

continued on page 15

Coffee Vibe
(an Independent Coffee Shop, St Mary’s Lane)

 
 

Dine in or Takeaway, Deliveroo or Ubereats
179 St Marys Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BU

Open 8am – 6pm  Mon-Sat, 10am-4pm Sundays
Dog Friendly   01708 572139

• Organic Coffee & Tea 
• Cakes & Patisserie 
 inc Vegan and Gluten Free
• Sandwiches & Main Meals 
 Breakfast & Brunch, 
 Lunch & Afternoon Tea, Family Meals
• Juices and Smoothies
• Childrens Parties
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Brain Tumour Charity – Th e Judy 
D’cruz Fund. As I write the Judy 
D’cruz fund stands at £85,427.18.   
Sadly in January this year Judy lost 
her battle with this brutal disease 
but we continue to raise funds 
in her name so that “terminal” 
becomes “treatable”.  Please come 
along and join us for what will 
hopefully be a lovely family day in 
the sunshine.

Freecycling            
It appears more and more 
properties are taking part in 
“freecycling” - the recycling of 
unwanted items.  Many local 
properties are having extended 
work with extensions being built 
and residents having a general 
clear out of lofts, garden sheds etc.  
Local charity shops are happy to 

take items of clothing,  but there 
is a treasure trove of unwanted 
items following building work.
It’s not unusual for wardrobes, 
kitchen equipment and other 
items to be left outside properties 
with a sign “please feel free to 
take”.  A number of residents have 
saved a fortune by collecting 
unwanted items.  I recently saw 
a trailer taking a substantial 
amount of timber left outside a 
house.  Across the UK freecycling 
has gathered speed and this area 
is no exception.  Often vans are 
touring the streets looking in 
skips etc. A note of caution, please 
ensure if you are leaving items 
outside you are happy that they 
can be taken.

RON OWER 

Upminster Tithe 
Barn Museum 
open days             
Th e Museum of Nostalgia in 
Upminster Tithe Barn, Hall Lane, 
Upminster RM14 1AU will be 
open from 10.30am – 4pm on two 
Saturdays a month throughout 
the summer. For anyone who has 
never been there, the museum is 
well worth a visit.
Entry is free but a donation is 
welcomed, to help maintain 
the upkeep of the museum and 
its many exhibits. Plenty of free 
parking is also available (entrance 
next to Upminster Golf Club). Th e 
remaining dates for 2023 are – 1 
& 15 July, 5 & 19 August, 2 & 16 
September & 7 October.

For further details visit www.
upminstertithebarn.co.uk/ .

Art Exhibition            
Janet and Terry Doyle will be 
exhibiting at Upminster Library 
from Monday 5th to Saturday 17th 
July. All paintings are for sale.  
Please come along and take a 
look. Enquiries to Terry on 07880 
770324.

Disability 
Rights UK 
website             
Disability Rights UK, an 
organisation led by, run by, and 
working for disabled people, have 
launched a new website, which is 

07761 049852
I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

continued on page 17
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



far more user friendly than their 
previous one. Th ey have a benefi ts 
calculator and a Guidance and 
Resources section, as well as 
regular disability news updates. 
You can also sign-up to their 
newsletter.
Th ey also work with Disabled 
People’s Organisations, 
public bodies, businesses 
and Government across the 
UK to infl uence regional and 
national change for better rights, 
accessibility, benefi ts, quality of 
life and economic opportunities 
for Disabled people.  For 
more information visit www.
disabilityrightsuk.org/ , e-mail 
enquires@disabilityrightsuk.org 
or phone them on 0330 995 0400.  

Hornchurch 
Football Club            
We are pleased to inform you our 
local football team based at Th e 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue have the 
following friendlies this month:
Saturday, 8th July away to 
Barking - kick off  3pm.
Saturday, 15th July home to 
Dagenham & Redbridge - 
kick off  3pm.
Saturday, 22nd  away to St Ives 
Town - kick off  3pm.
Tuesday, 25th home to Braintree
- kick off  3pm.
Friday, 28th July away to 
Redbridge - kick off  7.45pm.
Saturday, 5th August away to East 
� urrock - kick off  3pm.
Further details can be found on 
the club’s excellent website. www.
hornchurchfc.com 

Th e club are celebrating 100 
years, when the Upminster 
Wanderers was formed.  To mark 
the occasion, for this season only 
the home kit will be reverting to 
the original colours of blue and 
white.  Having got used to seeing 
supporters in red and white, it 
will be interesting to see the blue 
and white for a season.  Sponsors 
are local BF Mulley & Son of St 
Mary’s Lane and High Street, 
Hornchurch.

Shirley Tours              
12th to 13th December. � ursford 
Spectacular Show, Norfolk. 
£279pp.  By coach with overnight 
stop at hotel in Norwich, with 
light lunch at Pensthorpe Wildlife 
Bird Sanctuary en route, Tickets 
for Th ursford Matinee Show and 
Dinner at overnight hotel. 4 hours 
free time in Norwich next day 
before returning home. 
Saturday, 17th February 2024: 
Brick Lane Music Hall, Adult 
Panto - Peter and the Loose Boys.  
£86pp. Price includes 3 course 
meal, matinee show, coach travel 
to the venue, a converted church 
setting in Silvertown. 
Email: shirley@shirleytours.
co.uk or call 01708 227884 
or 07966 146956 (leave name 
and contact details on mobile 
answerphone).  Fund raising for 
James Oglethorpe, Engayne, Hall 
Mead schools, All Saint’s Church 
and All Saint’s scout group. Pick-
ups from Jobbers Rest (can park 
cars there), Plough  Pub, Avon 
Road both ends.

Unmarried 
Couples 
– Pinney 
Talfourd
Is there such thing as 
a common law 
husband/wife?
Although there is no such thing 
as a common law husband/
wife, various diff erent pieces of 
law apply to unmarried couples 
including property law, children 
law and laws relating to domestic 
abuse.
What does this mean if an 
unmarried couple own a home?
A cohabitation agreement or 
declaration of trust will help 
you defi ne your ownership and 
contributions to a property. 
Without such  document in place 
the shares in the property can 
be diffi  cult to assess or might 

17

Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

FEN BUILDING & LANDSCAPE
EXTENSIONS

LOFT CONVERSIONS,
GARDEN ROOMS

ALL ASPECTS OF BUILDING AND MAINTENANCE

For a free no obligation quote For bespoke shutters:
Contact Andrew on 07939152828 Email: fensfinalfixtures@gmail.com

Established 1991 Or Paul 07595593418
Email: fenbuilding@ntlworld.com

continued on page 19

Breast Cancer is the 
most common 
cancer in women 
in the UK.
1 in 5 are under 50.
Don’t be a statistic.
Not all changes mean cancer 
and we are here to help 
Not all changes mean cancer and 

remote 1-2-1 breast awareness 
consultations with specialist nurses.
Our nurses will teach you how to 
check yourself with confidence 
and discuss any concerns you
have with your 
breast health.
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Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

WELCOME TO 
ROMFORD & DAGENHAM TAGB TAE KWON DO

Get ready to transform yourself both inside and out. Join Romford & Dagenham Tae Kwon Do  
to nurture the warrior within, enhance your self-esteem, and take your practice to the next level. 

With our wide variety of classes for all skill levels, everyone is truly welcome.

My name is Alison Edwards and I am a 6th Degree Master Black Belt with the TAGB.

Tuesday & Thursday 19:30-20:30 Robert Clack Leisure Centre, RM8 1GB

Wednesday 18:30-19:30 Saturday 08:30-09:30 Campion School Gymnasium RM11 3BX

CONTACT ME: Tel. +44 7720711807 Email. romfordtkd@mac.com
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not refl ect contributions to the 
purchase.
What does this mean for 
unmarried parents?
Unmarried fathers do not 
automatically acquire legal rights 
unless they are on the child’s birth 
certifi cate. Unmarried parents 
can make fi nancial claims on 
behalf of their children. Th is is 
called a Schedule 1 claim.
More information
If you are part of an unmarried 
couple and would like legal 
advice, please contact our 
specialist family lawyers who can 
assist further on 01708 229444.

OUT AND 
ABOUT – 
CLUBS AND 
ACTIVITIES 

Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Havering 
– Monthly Walk              
Saturday, 5th August  – Canvey 
Wick RSPB, 276 Northwick Road, 
Canvey Island SS8 0PT– a walk 
around the site – it’s an important 
side for insects so let’s see what 
we can fi nd.  
Walks are free to attend.  Meet 
at the car park at 10am. Each 
walk will take approx two hours 
so please wear suitable clothing 
and footwear. Registered dogs 
are welcome on a short lead.  
Any questions, please contact 
07802212151 email ts15457@
netscape.net  

Upminster Old 
Chapel – then, 
now and in 
the future + 
AGM             
Wednesday 12th July – Shopping 
in Upminster through the ages.
Local historian Tony Benton 
will explore the changing face of 
central Upminster over the years. 
Email: friendsoldchapel@mary.
havering.sch.uk         
Roope Hall, Trinity Church, 
Station Road, Upminster. 
Doors open at 10am – talk starts 
at 10.30am, £2 supplement for 
members,  £4 admission for non-
members. Tea & coff ee at end of 
meeting.  Tel: 01708 224830 or 
Mob: 07870 558408.

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society              
Wednesday, 19th July, 7.15 for 
7.30pm. Dr Louise Devoy, Senior 
Curator at the Royal Observatory, 
Greenwich, will present a talk 

entitled: ‘Urania’s spiders:
the hidden web of women’s 
involvement in astronomy across 
the centuries’
Young Astronomers (aged 8-16) - 
Th ursday, 27th July  7- 8pm. Th ere 
is a mix of space news, talks and 
observing when possible.  
All of the above meetings held 
at Th ames Chase, Pike Lane, 
Upminster. New members are 
always welcome. If you are 
interested in joining us there 
are more details on the website 
www.havastro.co.uk or email 
enquiries@havastro.co.uk or 
email young.astronomers@
havastro.co.uk

Craft sale – 
Trinity Church            
Coff ee morning and craft sale 
on Saturday, 8th July  from 10 to 
12noon at Trinity Church, Station 
Road, Upminster. All proceeds to 
Harold Hill Foodbank. 

The Arts Society, 
Havering              
� e Arts Society, Havering Study 
Day  -  � e Art of Needlework, 
with Susan Kay-Williams and 
Exploring Tapestry: Embroidery 
and colour in Textiles - stories of 
Red, Purple, Blue and Gold. 
Tuesday, 25th July at the New 
Windmill, Upminster. Doors open 
10am for 10.30 start - fi nishing at 
3pm.   
Cost of the day - £35 including 
light lunch and refreshments – 
non-members welcome – you 
will be off ered a ticket worth £8 
providing free entry to one of our 
regular monthly lectures. 
Lecture 1: Tapestry: the ultimate 
wall decoration 
Lecture 2: Every colour under the 
sun 
Lecture 3: History of Embroidery 
Link to our website for this event: 
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Special/FutureSpecial.aspx
If you would like more details or 
to book a place please contact 
Roger Dines on 07985 367492.

Yoga and 
meditation at 
Hornchurch 
Library            
Yoga and meditation classes are 
back at Hornchurch Library. 
Join us on Wednesday mornings, 
between 10.30 to 11.30am.  All 
abilities are welcome, no previous  
experience necessary. Sessions 
are guided by Meeta Rajani, 
an experienced meditation 
practitioner. Please book on 07949 
148211 or via email meetarajani@
outlook.com.Harold Hill 
Foodbank. 

THE CRUMPLED HORN
Russ and the team extend a warm welcome to your local community pub. We've made lots of changes and have a
host of great deals waiting for you to explore. With our fabulous team and stunning views of the park, now is the
perfect time to try us again, or for the first time. We'll even give you a cheeky treat if you mention 'The Bulletin'! *

LUNCH DEAL
MON - FRI
12pm - 4pm

Enjoy a smaller plate
main meal from only
£7.75 and you can
add a starter or

dessert for just £2.25

Example

Whitby Scampi, chips
& peas. Jam sponge
pudding & custard for

just £10!

NEW! Cash prize BINGO! Starting Thursday 1st June, 2pm.
Join us for an afternoon session of the country's favourite game. Perfect
to finish off a lunch with friends, our 5 game, prize bingo is just £5/session.

All money in is paid out as prizes. The calls are through our surround
sound system and the TV screens show what numbers have been drawn.

Every Thursday at 2pm from June 1st - Eyes down!

BINGO!

LET'S GET QUIZZICAL
We love our quizzes and so do you! Our Monday quiz is run on behalf of a
local charity or fund-raising group. Last year we helped raise over £18,000.
Already, this year, we have raised over £8,000! Our Tuesday, pub quiz, is
well attended and our winners get a splendid bar voucher. Can your team
be the King's or Queen's of the Quiz? The fun begins at 8pm every Tuesday.

NEW!
Upminster's newest Quiz
has arrived. The first

Thursday of every month,
8pm,we welcome 'MUSIC

MAESTRO'
A music quiz by
audiophiles for

audiophiles. A mix of
spoken and audio

questions, will you be our
Music Maestro?

BLUE LIGHT CARD
DISCOUNT

As a thank you to our
community champions, we

offer a 20% discount on all food
purchases. Card holder only.

* JUNE ONLY

m

Supporting
PRIDE

month in
June

Dedicated
outside
area

Let us
know

how we
did

We support St Francis Hospice

/crumpledHorn
/thecrumpup

'Alwayssomething goingon!'

www.thecrumpledhornpub.co.uk
01708 226698

crumpledhorn.upminster
@marstons.co.uk

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O R B O Y S
A N D G I R L S A G E D 3 - 1 1 Y E A R S
A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O

There is no need to travel far for an excellent education for your
child. Oakfields is situated in Upminster and perfectly placed for

a private education in Havering. With our passion for teaching
and our holistic approach, we ensure every child has a well-

rounded education to be able to fulfil their potential.

SPACES
AVAILABLE

Phone: 01708 256721
Email: helen.barkham@oakfieldsschool.co.uk

www.oakfieldspreparatoryschool.co.uk

Oakfields is part of the Cognita Schools Group    www.cognita.com

BOOK A PRIVATE TOUR

WE'VE BEEN RATED 'EXCELLENT' IN ALL AREAS

in our recent ISI inspect ion

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on    01708 225998 / 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

on the details below;

Unlock some of the cash from your home

The Equity Release Experts’ advice is independent and covers the whole of the market, so we’re able 
to recommend the right equity release plan that could help transform your retirement.

Equity release may involve a lifetime mortgage, which is a loan secured against you home. Equity release will reduce 

carefully before securing a loan against your property. Unless you decide to go ahead, The Equity Release Experts’ 
service is completely free of charge, as our usual advice fee of £1,799 is only payable on completion of a plan. 
CKP824 (01/2023)

Gift money 
to family

Go on 
holiday

Replace 
the carmortgage

Make home and 
garden improvements

Clear existing 
credit cards and loans

If you’re a homeowner aged 55 or over
home could help. By releasing tax-free cash from your home, you could:

Paul Bunton - Upminster-based

07557 734075
paul.bunton@equityrelease.co.uk
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Pitch & Putt, 
Hall Lane and 
Ingrebourne 
Gardens closures
Abbey Homes have a certi� cate 
of permission from the sewage 
company to connect to the 
sewage network in Hall Lane. 
� e only powers the Council has 
is to negotiate the length of time 
and the commencement date. 
Ward Councillors have worked 
with o�  cers to mitigate against 
the impact. We have managed 
to reduce the Hall Lane closure 
from 8 weeks to 4 weeks. We also 
managed to get the drop in session 
on the 12th June extended to 8pm. 
At the time of writing we continue 
to kick back on the date of closure 
for Ingrebourne Gardens as they 
are proposing during term time 
in July, and closure of the bus 
stop closest to Hall Mead in Hall 
Lane. Ward Councillors are not 
happy with the proposal to close 
during term time, and are pushing 
to get this moved to the Summer 
holidays.
Cllrs GILLIAN FORD, PHIL RUCK 

and JOHN TYLER

Subscriptions         
Have you paid your £2 annual 
subscription for the UC&RA? 

Whilst we hope to cover the cost of 
� e Bulletin through advertising, 
which we generally do, we need 
funds to cover any legal bills to 
� ght any problems on your behalf.  
If you are out we will leave an 
envelope. Please return this to the 
address on the front.  A number 
of residents have indicated they 
are happy to pay by cheque and 
increase their donation.  Any 
cheques should be made to 
Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association.  We take an active 
interest in supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are active all 
the time, not just election times.

Upminster 
police update        
� e Upminster ward panel 
welcomed three new members 
to its meeting on the 18th  May.  I 
also have a further � ve possible 
members who I am in contact 
with. In reply to the recent regular 
survey to residents a number of 
concerns were identi� ed. � ese 
included theft of and from motor 
vehicles and residential burglary.  
� ese both remain priorities for 
the Safer Neighbourhood Team for 
the next three months. Upminster 
Park was also identi� ed as an 
area of concern for anti-social 
behaviour, which as the warmer 
weather approaches, may be an 
issue.  � e police make regular 

patrols in the Park.
� ere has been a worrying 
increase in commercial burglary 
in the past three months 
compared to 2022.  � is has 
increased from 1 to 4 and whilst 
still small in number, may indicate 
a trend.  � is includes sheds and 
garages so the message is keep 
them securely locked. Residential 
burglary has increased from 4 to 
6 in this three  months compared 
to 2022 with an increase from 
zero to 3 in attempted residential 
burglaries. 
As the weather improves the 
police remind us to ensure doors 
and windows are locked when 
leaving the house. � ere has been 
a signi� cant increase in theft 
of motor vehicles in this period 
from 8 in 2022 to 17 in 2023. In 
the past, most thefts were of high 
value vehicles, whereas in 2023 
vehicles are more mixed.  Again 
the message from the police is 
to ensure vehicles are locked, a 
properly � tted steering lock is 
advised together with a Faraday 
Bag for keyless cars.  � ere is no 
apparent location pattern to either 
burglaries or vehicle theft.  � eft 
from motor vehicles has reduced 
from 18 to 6 in this period which 
may show the message regarding 

not leaving possessions on view 
in vehicles and ensuring they 
are locked is being noted.  We 
currently have 3 Police Constables 
on the ward, with our sole PCSO, 
Joanne.  Our Sergeant, who we 
share with three other wards,  tells 
us that more PCSOs are being 
recruited across the Met so we 
may get more soon.  

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE 

Neighbourhood 
Watch        
A number of roads in Upminster 
have active Neighbourhood 
Watch co-ordinators and the Safer 
Neighbourhood Team is always 
happy to hear form anyone who 
would be interested in starting up 
one.  � ere is help and support 
available for this.  In addition 
Havering’s Neighbourhood 
Watch Association is looking 
for volunteers to join their 
management committee, with 
a number of roles available.  If 
anyone is interested in joining that 
team please email Michael Winter, 
the Chairman  michaelwinter@
talktalk.net

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday

Your Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association 
Councillors are on facebook

For Upminster search:  ‘UCRA Oscar Ford’
For Cranham search: ‘UCRA Phil Ruck’ or ‘Councillor Gillian Ford’
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1-2-1 LUXURY GROOMING SERVICES WITH SOPHIA

07535 935289

Cut out and Reseal Service

School Streets 
permit renewals  
Following an enquiry from a 
resident, Residents’ Association 
Councillors have con� rmed 
with Havering Council that all 
residents living in School Streets 
zones, who currently have a 
vehicle exemption permit, will 
automatically be sent a renewal 
reminder one month before their 
annual permit expires. 

Upminster Police
Please note this month the 
Upminster Safer Neighbourhood 
Team (SNT) will be at:
Roomes Restaurant, Station 
Road, Upminster on � ursday, 6th 
July between 12pm to 1pm 
Upminster Park by the Kiosk on 
Saturday, 15th July between 12pm 
to 1pm.  
Upminster Park by the Kiosk on 
Friday, 21st July between 5pm to 
6pm. 
Ca� e Nero, 26 Station Road on 
� ursday 27th July between 4pm 
and 5pm. 
In the event of any urgent business 
arising the SNT team might not be 
able to attend.

Foodbank          
With the rising cost of living the 
Foodbank is under severe strain 
with increased requests for 
assistance.  If you can donate via 
one of the supermarkets, that’s 

great, but not everything clients 
need is donated in su�  cient 
quantity so it is helpful for them 
to have monetary donations as 
well so they can stock up on items 
donated less often.  And they have 
to meet the costs associated with 
running a warehouse; it all adds 
up.  You could send a cheque, 
payable to Kingdom Storehouse 
Ltd, to the Harold Hill Food Bank, 
Unit 1, Guardian Business Centre, 
Faringdon Avenue, Romford, RM3 
8FD, or you could go online to 
https://haroldhill.foodbank.org.
uk/give-help/donate-money/  
Please consider donating – it could 
make so much di� erence to a 
family in need.

Southend 
Adventure Island 
and Sealife 
discounted tickets  
Adventure Island tickets only 
£16 and Sealife tickets £7.50.    To 
buy pop into either Ca� e Gelato, 
Corbets Tey Road, Upminster 
or Maa Eyecare, Avon Road, 
Upminster.  Cash only please.  
Present your voucher to the kiosk 
in Adventure Island and they will 
exchange for a wristband for the 
rides. Tickets are valid for all days 
the park is open up to the end of 
2023.  All tickets are £16 regardless 
of height, but height restrictions 
still apply on rides. (£28 on the 
door). All the money raised goes 
to the Engayne Primary Friends 

Association, registered charity 
number 1107207.

Cranham ward 
Councillor drop-
in sessions         
Do you have any problems with 
Council services in the Cranham 
ward? Your Cranham ward 
Councillors can be contacted 
throughout the year, but if you 
want to talk to them in person 
you can meet them at one of their 
drop-in sessions. � e next one will 
be on the 5th July, 11am-12noon, 
Cafe 4 You, Front Lane. � ere will 
be no meeting in August.   Other 
dates this year are 6th September, 
4th October and 1st November. 

Saturday Night 
Lounge          
� e Saturday Night Lounge is 
going from strength to strength. 
� e next one will be on Saturday, 
1st July.   Please come and join us. 
You can expect fun, friendship, 
pool, quiz nights, music and 
events. All welcome, alone or 
with friends - no plus 1 needed.  
Serving soft drinks, hot drinks, 
snacks, soup & roll. NO PAYMENT 
REQUIRED for any part of this 
event.   1st Saturday of every 

month, 7.30pm to 10pm at Moor 
Lane Church, Cranham, RM14 
1HN.  Alcohol free venue – email 
saturdaynightlounge@gmail.
com 

Twittering 
Councillors
Councillor John Tyler has a Twitter 
page, with news of some of the 
things happening in Cranham 
ward and his own personal take 
on local politics and occasionally, 
the wider world. He is also happy 
to receive messages from residents 
via his account @CllrTyler 
You can also � nd Councillor 
Gillian Ford on Twitter and she is 
happy to receive messages from 
residents via her account 
@CllrGillianFord 

Pop-in at 
St. Luke’s, 
Front Lane, 
Cranham
Meeting in the Centre on Mondays 
from 1.30-3.30pm.  Pop-In is a 
weekly group for those who are 
retired.  We o� er refreshments, 
conversation, regular speakers 
and activities.  Come and join us.

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

 

CCTV £389 

RING £299 ALARM £299 
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com

B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 



G Foss  Builders
Brickwork And Construction

Home Extensions        Structural Alterations           
.                                                            Garden Rooms

Est. 1988  

Decorative Brickwork               Restoration Works

Upminster - 01708 500018
Mobile - 07831 469041

gfoss17@gmail.com G Foss Builders

Driveways & Paving

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01708 250386
07974 085985

STAY & PLAY
Dog Boarding/Day Care
Licence No:  022573

07951 969379
janeeloo26@icloud.com

Russell House, Ockendon Road, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3PP

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 


